Edward B. Cutter American Legion Post 102 400 West Main St. Anoka, MN 55303

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Permit Paid Anoka, MN 55303 Permit No. 81







Volume 40, Number 7 ~ July/August 2011



# MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES Anoka, Minnesota – May 30th, 2011

Betty Erickson furnished a copy of the bulletin in which the last service was performed indoors. We had Sergeant-At-Arms Curt Vevea escorting Jr. Aux. Vice President Brooke Lemke to the podium on May 30th, 1992.

This years program was of significant importance because of the fact that American Forces are again in harms way preserving our freedoms. The music for the program was provided by North Suburban Concert Band under the direction of Mr. John Rosner. The invocation and benediction were given by Father Bennet Tran from St. Stephens Church of Anoka. Memorial Day Address was given by Colonel Wayne Hayes United States Property and Fiscal Officer for the Minnesota Army National Guard. Speaking for the City of Anoka was Councilman Jeff Weaver. Two fifth graders from Wilson Elementary School repeated the Gettysbury address. They were Haley McCauley and Hailey Liesenfeld. We also had two fifth graders from Wilson Elementary School who presented In Flanders Field and Answer to In Flanders Field. They were Sophie Rodman and Sydney Rodman. Placing of Memorial Wreaths was done in recognition of service to the nation. All people placing wreaths were escorted by Honorary American Legion Sergeant-at-Arms Wayne Wallace; I served as Master-of-Ceremonies.

I would like to draw attention to the Minnesota Army National Guard troops making up the Color Guard and Honor Guard. These guardsmen have served in Iraq and Afghanistan once and for some, multiple times. They have served honorably and distinguished themselves in their service



to our country, our state, and our community. Please give our military personnel and their families our support and thanks for their service and sacrifice.

I would ask that all of us to keep our military personnel, serving throughout the world, in our prayers. On behalf of the Anoka American Legion Post 102, we thank the participants in the program, all individuals who moved chairs, tables, and wreaths from outdoors to indoors in such a timely manner and anyone else who helped to make this the greatest program of all times.

- Ron Wolford

# ADJUTANT'S NOTES

by Gary Munkholm

Many thanks to the Legion Family members for helping to make the Memorial Day Observance another great event. The Post received many compliments on how well the transition of moving the ceremony from outside to inside because of the weather.

**Post member Randy Stark** presented the Post with an American Flag flown over Afghanistan for the support given to his Fort Snelling Unit. Randy was with the Combined Task Force Timberwolf, 372nd Engineer Brigade in FOB Sharana, Afghanistan.

The general membership approved the basement sump pump repair for \$5,258 from a Minneapolis company.

**Jerry Abeln announced** that the annual Anoka Legion golf tournament era has come to an end. Due to a lack of participation the over 40 years of tournaments orchestrated by Jerry have come to a close. The Post thanks Jerry and his co-chairs for the many years of fun and enjoyment during and after the golfing events.

The general membership approved holding the **10th District Mid Winter Convention** at the Anoka Post in January 2012.

Commander Wolford and Cliff Newman ran the nomination and voting procedures for the following **2011-2012 Officers** to operate the Post which were approved at the last general membership meeting:

Commander	Fadi Awaijane
1st Vice Commander	Gary Reimann
2nd Vice Commander	Milton Webster
3rd Vice Commander	Ray Turnquist
Finance Officer	Rick Oelschlager
Chaplin	Jim Hayes
Sgt at Arms	Bill Golden

At Large Rep Darrel Redepenning

At Large Rep Matt Berens

Adjutant Gary Munkholm and

Paul Adler were appointed by the Executive Committee

The National American Legion Convention will be held in Minneapolis August 26 to Sept 1, 2011. If you are interested in participating in the parade on August 28th we need more volunteers so leave your name and phone number with the Commander if interested. Our goal for the National Parade is to have the largest group of Legion members on the street from our own state of Minnesota.

own state of Minnesota.
Gambling manager Paul Adler presented the following list of donations which were approved by the general membership:
5 Anoka High School Scholarships
Donation to the city of Anoka towards the July 4 event $\ldots$ \$500
Donation to the Anoka County Vets Transportation Fund $\ \dots\ $500$
Legion Baseball for registration, tournaments, insurance $\dots$ \$2,000
Donation to Northwest Singing Seniors\$100
Assist needy Veterans or Family\$1,500
Emergency money\$500



# Post 102 extends sincere sympathy to the families of

### **DAVID HAUGEN**

David was a 9 near member of The American Legion and a Vienam War Veteran

### BRUCE E. LANES

Bruce was a 11 year (Paid-Up-For-Life Member) of The American Legion and a Korean War Veteran



ANOKA COUNTY VETERAN SERVICES OFFICE

ALLISON LISTER DIRECTOR

GOVERNMENT CENTER Suite 216 2100 3rd Avenue Anoka, MN 55303-5034

763-323-5290

The MN Dept. of Veterans Affairs has announced a special Tornado Disaster Relief program for Veterans affected by the tornado on May 22, 2011. The following items must be provided for timely consideration and processing of their requests. (Applications will be processed immediately upon receipt).

Copy of DD-214 or Separation papers (active military service)
Proof of residency (MN Drivers License/ID Card, Voter
Registration Card, Rent Receipt, Utility Bill)
Death certificate if applicant is a surviving spouse
Copies of receipts dated no earlier than the date of disaster
Copy of Mortgage Statement or Lease verifying affected
residence if different than the address on their MN I.D.

Receipts for expenditures toward disaster relief must be dated no later than June 30, 2011 and applications with copies of receipts MUST be postmarked by July 31, 2011. Only one application per Veteran will be accepted.

If your organization has anyone who may have been affected, please have them contact our office and we can help them fill out any necessary paperwork to submit an application.

Sincerely,

Allison Lister - Director

### Edward B. Cutter Post 102

Email: tkzz@q.com



Published monthly by Edward B. Cutter American Legion Post 102 421-0883 400 West Main Street, Anoka, MN Web site: www.anokalegion.org



# Commander's Column Ron Wolford

The scholarships have been passed out at Anoka High School to a great group of individuals. It sure was fun representing the post at that time. The seniors were all so appreciative of their awards from our post.

My duties at the post are coming to an end and I can honestly say that it was quite a trip being the post commander. There are so many people that I owe so much to for their help in making this a special year for me and my family. Let me say that you all know who you are and I will never forget your kindness and help. The Memorial Day Celebration is over and another first in many years in that it was held indoors. I would have never believed that everything could have been moved from outdoors to indoors in that amount of time. No army ever moved with that amount of precision and expertise that was exhibited that morning. What a Legion Post we have in Anoka. I was so proud to be the commander of your post. I wore the hat this year and next year someone else will step up to the plate.

I wish the new commander the good as well as the bad because how will you know if you do something right. Besides, someone will be there to tell you if you're wrong. Let me leave you with this last quote from Albert Einstein, "We cannot solve our problems with the same level of thinking that created them."





# S.A.L. NEWS Commander Allen Amundson

Bill, Charlie, Lance, Roland and myself attended 10th District Convention in Fridley. Though it was stormy, the weather cleared long enough to allow for the parade. Congratulations to **Charlie Heemer** on becoming our **10th District S.A.L. Commander** for the coming year. **Other District Officers** from Anoka include **myself as Adjutant & Vice-Commander Area 2**, and **Roland as Sgt-at-Arms**.

A big thank-you to all of those who helped with our Memorial Day Service, as well as putting out flags in the cemeteries. The weather was again uncooperative and we had to do a fast turnaround to get things setup. I would also like to thank Jimbo, Chunk, Tim & Greg for preparing the luncheon for that day.



Though I'm sorry to see the Champlin Club close, I would like to welcome two new members who have transferred to our Squadron.

Donations include \$100 to the Child Welfare Foundation.

Please don't forget our upcoming S.A.L. Detachment Convention at Legionville on June 24-26. Also, our Joint Project with Auxiliary Unit 102 on Saturday, October 1st, the "Elvis Experience" show along with a buffet dinner. Look for the posters at the Club, and remember tickets go on sale August 1.

Well, summer is upon us and so were our elections. Our elected officers for 2011-2012 are as follows:

Commander, Bill Knight; Vice-Commander, Lance Nelson; Finance Officer, Cliff Newman. I'm sure Bill will let you know our appointed officers in the next issue.

It has been quite a year as many of you know. Hope mingled with despair, and joy mixed with perseverance. I truly want to thank everyone for all of your help and support. Many thanks to all of my officers who have helped along the way. It has truly been a pleasure to work with Commander Ron and President Darlene this past year, and I wish you well in any future endeavors. It would be impossible to name all of you in S.A.L., the Post, the Auxiliary and Legion Riders who have helped to "make a difference" during the last year; but, I would like to say thank you. May God bless you all.

Hope to see you at our National Convention in Minneapolis.

# JAN'S JOTTINGS

by Jan Reiter

The regular meeting of Edward B. Cutter American Legion Auxiliary was held on Tuesday, June 7, 2011. President Darlene Thell called the meeting to order. The prayer, pledge, and preamble opened the meeting. Our guests were Mary Ann Ruud, Jean Parvey & Carolyn Worley.

**Education:** May 11 was scholarship night at Anoka High School. Kathy Zwerdling handed out 3 scholarships: 2 year to Lorene Torres, 4 year to Sonya Smith and Netha Feist Memorial to Rebecca Stearns. Kathy read a thank you card from Sonya Smith.

**Girls State:** Kathy Zwerdling made a motion to give \$35 for souvenirs to the 3 Girl Staters. Approved. Betty Erickson also made a motion to give \$35 for souvenirs to the other 2 Girl Staters that are being paid for by another Unit. Approved.

### **Membership:**

Betty is ready to take any 2011-12 membership dues from members. Betty moved to establish a separate unit membership fund for those members having a difficult time in paying their dues-to go into effect for the coming 2012 year and to continue thru other years. Approved.

**New Business:** We had a Memorial service for those Auxiliary members who passed away this year. Dawn Gilbert, Theodora Green, Irene Breth, Esther Dalsen, Grace Wells, Effie Lambert, Dolly Boshea, Nancy Auspos, Loretta Dale, Audrey Joslyn, Helen Grow and Audrey Reichert, a Past Unit President.



## **AUXILIARY UNIT 102**

Edward B. Cutter Post 102, Anoka, MN 55303

You are eligible to join the Auxiliary if your veteran relative is a current member of The American Legion; or if deceased, had served during the eligibility dates of one of eight war eras.

Mother
☐ Wife
Sister

☐ Grandmother☐ Great-Granddaughter



☐ Daughter (step-relative also apply)

Granddaughter

Ask any Auxiliary Member. They will be happy to sign you up.



# Edward B. Cutter American Legion Post 102

400 West Main St. Anoka, MN 55303

Hall Rental • Catering
Weddings - Banquets - Private Parties

Denise Adler - Manager 763-421-0883 E-Mail for rentals: club102@anokalegion.org

# **Poppy Program**

Thank You! Thank You! To each Post 102 American Legion Family and the Anoka community that helped to make this year's Poppy Program one of the most successful on record. Members helped in many ways – from putting out the Poppy Donation letters, distributing Poppy cards at the Post and downtown Anoka, distributing poppies on Poppy Day and helping out at the Post on Poppy Day. I especially appreciate the members who took time off from their work or delayed their weekend plans to help on Poppy Day.

This year we had 3 husband and wife teams distributing poppies. There was a total of 23 members distributing poppies on Poppy Day. Poppy Days were May 20th & 21st, they ended up being rainy days off and on, so was pleased with the revenue received and thankful to the members who stood in the rain to distribute poppies.

Over \$3,000 was raised this year for the Poppy Program. These funds will help support many Veteran programs at the National, Department, District and local level.

This is the second year that letters were sent out to our Auxiliary members requesting donations and proved once again to be very successful Almost \$1,000 was raised. Thank you to all who responded to their letters.

There were three Legionnaires who helped for the first time and tell me they are looking forward to next year! Thank you Fadi, Gary and Ron! Your support to the Auxiliary is very much appreciated.

Sandy Phillips – Poppy Chairman











# President's Column Darlene Thell

Hello Auxiliary members,

May was a busy and good month at our Post. Thank you to everyone wo attended the 10th District Convention May 20-22. It was an honor to have first time Flag carriers, Ann Larson and Deb Mayasich help out with that duty. We were honored to have had **Donna Redepenning installed as 10th Dist. 2nd. Vice President**. Best of luck Donna.

Our Unit did very well with winning plaques, awards and a trophy. Also Cathy Newman took 2nd place, and Donna Redepenning took 3rd place in the Poppy contest. Congratulations.



Awards received were: VA& R – Cathy Newman, Past Pres. Parley – Barb Ridge and Kathy Zwerdling, Junior Activities – Sue Nunnelee, History – Karen Orr, Public Relations and Scrapbook – Darlene Thell.

Memorial Day weekend came up very quickly. A lot of beautiful heartwarming services were held at many locations. I would like to thank Music Chairman Jean Johnson for creating a beautiful card for our veterans for Memorial Day. She color printed 140 copies, placed them in envelopes and I delivered them to veterans living in six different nursing homes, senior apartments and the AMRTC. A Poppy was attached to each card. Smiles were brought to many faces. Cathy Newman and Sandy Phillips also brought a card with five dollars from the 10th District Auxiliary; to each veteran living at the AMRTC. Cathy also made up a patriotic bag of treats for each veteran. Thank you Jean, Cathy and Sandy.

My second term as serving the Presidency for our Unit is coming to an end. It has been a huge honor to be the president of this fine organization that stands for so very much in the community, state and nation. We feel blessed to be part of this wonderful Post 102 and thank you for all the help you give to us.

A huge thank you to my officers and committee chairpmen for all of your hard work and dedication these past two years. You have helped make this a fun and great experience. Thank you very much.

I would like to end by thanking all of you for your prayers and cards, and I'm asking for more prayers as I journey through my summer and fall undergoing chemotherapy and radiation treatments. Thank you.

God Bless America and let's always remember our veterans and military.



# In Memoriam MAE MARIE (Fritz) BETHEL

Mae, a 29 year PUFL Auxiliary member, was born December 15, 1925 in Hutchinson, MN and passed away June 13, 2011 in Coon Rapids. Mae was also a longtime member of Anoka VFW Post 1043.

The family provided the lunch at the Post with help from Unit members. Edward B. Cutter Unit 102 extends its sympathy to husband Charlie, family and friends. A memorial to Project New Hope will be sent by the Unit in Mae's name.



# Past Presidents / Gold Star Mothers Lunch

On Saturday, June 4th, 13 of our 35 Past Presidents, and one 50+ year member, attended our Spring luncheon at Tanners Grill in Andover.

We gathered there at 11:30 a.m. to honor our gold Star Mothers, Ruth LaNoue and Nancy Dehn.

We welcomed the 16 who attended and had some P.P. business to talk about, and some paid their 2011-2012 dues

I think we all had a good lunch, (noon specials) and some good conversations of past years, which is always fun to talk and hear about.

We honored our Gold Star Mothers with a gift of Lavander lotion, lunch, and their yearly Auxiliary dues. Also, we had a drawing for three door prizes (African Violets), and Chocolate candy and Mint Pattys were passed for dessert.

> Past Pres. Parley Co-Chairs Barb Ridge and Kathy Zwerdling

# **Auxiliary Membership 2012**

Coming soon to your mailbox – dues are the same: \$20 seniors, \$3.50 juniors – \$3.00 past presidents

### **National Parade Route**

Sunday, August 28 4:30 pm
Start: 5th & Nicollet – down the Nicollet Mall reviewing stand at 13th Street – disperse after passing reviewing stand.

– MN Legionnaire, May

# **Post Members in State Bowling Tourney**

Congratulations to Captain Dennis Hubert and the Post 102 Team for placing 9th with a total of 2637 in the 2011 tournament in Brooklyn Center.

Find the results of Anoka bowlers in the June issue of the Minnesota Legionnaire – pages 15 & 16.

The 65th Annual Bowling Tournament will be at Treasure Island Casino in 2012.

# **Post Sponsored Softball Teams**

Mens - Tuesday nites Ward Park - Sunny Acres (SA)

 July 5
 6:15 & 7:15
 SA4

 July 12
 7:15 & 8:15
 Ward 2

 July 19
 Single Elimination Playoffs

Ladies - Wednesday nites

Ward Park – Sunny Acres (SA) – Sorenson Park (SP)

July 67:15Ward 2July 138:15Ward 2July 20Single Elimination PlayoffsJuly 27Single Elimination Playoffs

# MEMBERSHIP ELIGIBILITY DATES into THE AMERICAN LEGION

Persian Gulf War
Panama
December 20, 1989 to January 31, 1990
Grenada/Lebanon
Vietnam War
Korean War
World War II
August 2, 1990 to date of cessation
December 20, 1989 to January 31, 1990
August 24, 1982 to July 31, 1984
February 28, 1961 to May 7, 1975
June 25, 1950 to January 31, 1955
December 7, 1941 to December 31, 1946
World War I
April 6, 1917 to November 11, 1918

### POST HOSPITAL EQUIPMENT

Call Frank Menter 763-421-7277 for an appointment to pick up any equipment:

Only members of our Post, Auxiliary and Sons of The American Legion and their respective families will be allowed use of our hospital equipment.

# The 105

Anoka High School seniors (now graduated) Peter Day, Jake Oliversen, Thomas Ranaley and Nick Ward, members of the schools Honor Politics and Law Program needed a class project. Their advisor directed them to the City of Anoka Public Works Director who recommended refurbishing the 105 Howitzer at the Veterans Memorial at Ward Park; they contacted Post 102 and ended up with their project. Milt Webster, Wayne Wallace and myself first met with the young men at the memorial and explained what needed to be done.

When asked why such a messy project, they had agreed they wanted a civic project and were partial to the military. When talking with them individually, a common thread came through: Peter has one brother at West Point, one brother graduated from West Point and currently an Army Ranger. Jake's grandfather served in the US Navy during the Korean Conflict. Tom's grandfather served in WWII including the Battle of the Bulge. His father served in the US Navy during the first Desert Storm. Nick's grandfather and an uncle served in the US Military.

The four young men scraped, brushed, cleaned and painted the 105 off and on for a couple of weeks; the Howitzer was finished the day before Memorial Day.

- Bud Redepenning

(Editors note: Due to rain, the program was held indoors at the Post so no one saw the proud work of Peter, Jake, Tom and Nick on that day – but it will be there for many years to come.)

### **ODDS & ENDS**

Starting July 1, The American Legion will offer the ability to renew memberships online nationwide.

-Dispatch, May

The American Legion Legacy Run begins the morning of August 21 (Sunday) in Indianapolis and wraps up the afternoon of August 25 (Thursday) in Minneapolis. The Riders will gather for meetings and events sponsored by the Dept. of MN and the MN Legion Riders. The Riders will also lead the Convention Parade August 28 (Sunday).

- Dispatch, April

AL Eagle Scout of the year from Hutchinson, MN
- MN Legionnaire, May

Twins, Vikings discounted tickets during Natl. Convention.

– MN Legionnaire, June

Credits: Anoka historical items from past years of the Fred Moore Middle School Calendar Club

# JULY 2011

Jr. Legion Baseball Home Games 6:15 pm

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
Boys & Girls Nation July 23-30 Washington, D.C. Boys Nation July 26, 3 & 6:30 pm (EDT) Debates & Elections July 28, 8 am (EDT) Final Senate Session July 29, 7:30 pm (EDT) Graduation Ceremony LIVE www.legion.org	tion July 23-30 on, D.C. ation T. Debates & Elections Final Senate Session Graduation Ceremony legion.org	1st Friday each month Red Cross Bloodmobile at Post 7 AM - 1 PM	Department Convention Mahnomen July 14 – 16	Convention omen 4 – 16	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	80 years ago July 3, 1931: Bandit escapes after Anoka National Bank of \$300
Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm Fireworks Anoka HS at dusk.	JULY 4TH Club Open 11-7 Mayors Annual Ice Cream Social Geo. Green Park 12 Noon 4	Post General Mem. 7:30 pm S.A.L. Mtg. 7:00 pm NO Aux. Meeting 5	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 and Country Fried Steak \$8.00	Every Thurs Grill Open 5 Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Every Thursday & Friday Grill Open 5:00 – 8:30 pm Bingo 0 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 7 8	13th Annual Riverfest 9 am - 5 pm Downtown Anoka
Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	40 years ago Post Newsletter 1971: Congratulations are in order for our Post Baseball Team and 11	NO NEWSPAPER MEETING IN JULY 12	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 Steak, Chicken, or Shrimp \$8.00 Steak & Shrimp Combo \$11.00 Aux. Twin Rivers Bingo Jr. wanted 2:15 pm 13	DEPARTME Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	DEPARTMENT CONVENTION - MAHNOMEN  120  Bar Bingo 7:00 pm  14 Ano  15 Ano	HOOMEN 50 years ago July 5, 1961: Burglary suspect escapes from Anoka city jail. 16
Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	manager Les Nash and coaches Bob Barkuloo and Curt Vevea Won 10th Dist. Title undefeated; to State at Moorhead. Lost 7-6 to 18	House & Ent. Meeting 7:00 pm	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 and Prime Rib \$10.00 Legion Riders Meeting 7 pm 20	Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 21	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 22	60 years ago July 26, 1951: High School to have 7 class period day this coming year.
Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	Winona, won 3-0 E. Grand Forks, eliminated 10-5 by Winona. Pete Lish – Commander 25	Executive Board Meeting 7:00 pm	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 Steak, Chicken, or Shrimp \$8.00 Steak & Shrimp Combo \$11.00	Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 28	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 29	70 years ago July 30, 1941: Dr. Harold Mork locates in Anoka.
Concerts in the Pari July 4, 12.	Concerts in the Park – George Green Park '7:00 pm on Sundays July 4, 12 - 3 pm No. Suburban Concert Band July 10 A Pair of Seven July 17 Ken Wanovich July 24 Paul Christian July 31 Dan Perry & Ice Cream 31	7:00 pm on Sundays ncert Band eam	26t 26th Week of J	26th – Fair Flag Raising 12 Noon 26th – July 31st Anoka County Fair Week of July 16, 1969: Rick Sorenson Park Dedicated (State Ave. & Park St.)	Raising 12 No noka County x Sorenson Park I & Park St.)	on Fair Jedicated

# **AUGUST 2011**

93rd National Convention 92nd Auxiliary & 41st S.A.L. Minneapolis / August 26 – Sept. 1

						_
Con	Natl. Conv.  Memorial Service 11 am Parade 4:30 pm LIVE (CDT) www.legion.org Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	Club Open 12-10 Bar Bingo 4:00 pm	Minnesota Stand Down 1st week of August	SUNDAY
Concerts in the Park – George Green Park 7:00 pm on Sundays August 7 Betty Rydel August 14 Monarch August 21 Ray Evangelista August 28 Lake Country Chorus	Natl. Conv. Mpls NALPA Lunch 11:30 am Hilton Hotel	80 years ago Aug. 1931: Anoka County Fair to be "free" this year. Gypsies forced to leave after theft at the fair.	80 years ago Aug. 7, 1931: Twenty - millionth Ford car comes to Anoka at Hodgkins at 8:30 am. 15	Anoka County Fairs and Osseo's Diamond Jubilee among others. KSTP broadcast the Corps music over the radio.	80 years ago August 1931: St. Anne's Convent Fife, Drum & Bugle Corps consisted of 33 children between the ages of 6 and 12. They played at	MONDAY
e Green Park ys del ch gelista y Chorus	Natl. Conv. Mpls AL Day 1 Session 8:30 am (CDT) www.legion.org Executive Board Meeting 7:00 pm 30	House & Ent. Meeting 7:00 pm	NEWSPAPER MEETING 7:00 pm	Rick Sorenson Day Aug. 9, 1944 Medal of Honor Recipient	Post General Mem. 7:30 pm S.A.L. Mtg. 7:00 pm NO Auxiliary Meeting "Night To Unite" 2	TUESDAY
1st Friday each month Red Cross Bloodmobile at Post 7 AM - 1 PM	Natl. Conv. Mpls AL Day 2 Session 8:30 am (CDT) www.legion.org  SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 Steak, Chicken, or Shrimp \$8.00 Steak & Shrimp Combo \$11.00	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 and Prime Rib \$10.00 Legion Riders Meeting 7 pm 17	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 Steak, Chicken, or Shrimp \$8.00 Steak & Shrimp Combo \$11.00 Aux. Twin Rivers Bingo Jr. wanted 2:15 pm 10	SAL Dinners 5:30-7:00 and Country Fried Steak \$8.00	WEDNESDAY
Coming in September  5 Labor Day – Club Open 11-7  6 Next Auxiliary Meeting  10 Legionville	Natl. Conv. Mpls AL Day 3 Session 8:30 am (CDT) www.legion.org Sept. 1	Aug. 25, 1919 Post 102 Chartered Bar Bingo 7:00 pm 25	Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Every Thurs Grill Open 5 Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	THURSDAY
11-7 11 ] 28 (TBA	Natl. Conv. Mpls Aug. 27 Color Guard Contest 8 am Band Contest 1 pm LIVE (CDT) www.legion.org	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Meat Raffle 5:30 pm Bar Bingo 7:00 pm	Every Thursday & Friday Grill Open 5:00 – 8:30 pm  Bingo Bingo Bar Bingo 7:00 pm  4	FRIDAY
Patriot Day Gold Star Mother Day Past Pres. Parley Meeting	American Legion Baseball World Series Aug. 12-16 Shelby NC 14 games LIVE - www.legion.org	Natl. Convention Mpls. Conv. Center NALPA Annual Meeting 11:30 am	19-20-21 State Legion Golf Tourney Glencoe	40 years ago Aug. 28, 1971: Aux. Drill Squad steak dinner \$3.75. Accordian player Phil Nelles will provide music. 13	40 years ago Aug. 28, 1971: Paraplegic Fishing Trip at the Roll Inn Lodge (very appropriate) at Mille Lacs. Sherm Rokke in charge. 6	SATURDAY